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XR150/XR550 Series Control Panels 

September 2016 

Version 113 Firmware Update 

Version 113 (9/9/16) firmware is now available for download on the DMP Dealer Direct 
Website at http://dmp.com/dealer. 

Effective October 10, 2016, all XR150/XR550 Series panels will be manufactured with 
updated Version 113 (9/9/16) firmware. As of November 18, 2016, inventory for the 
XR150/XR550 Series panels will be completely updated.  

Features 

Invalid Code Reporting 

For XR150/XR550 Series panels (Version 113 or higher), Remote Link™ software  
now displays a code output for Access Denied: Invalid Code events. The Invalid Code 
Reporting feature shows code output of card reads that are not programmed in  
the system. 

A code output is displayed any place within Remote Link that allows an operator to  
see Events. This includes Standard and Advanced Reports (printed or viewed) and Real 
Time Events.  

To view access reports, navigate to these locations within Remote Link: 

 File → Print → Events 

 File → Print→ Advanced Reports (if enabled) 

 System → Real Time Events (if enabled) 

The code output displays as information added on to the existing specific event (see 
below). 

Previously, Remote Link displayed Access Denied: Invalid Code events as: 

 
Now, with Version 113, Access Denied: Invalid Code events display as: 
 
 
Note: Panels only store codes for the last ten Door Access Denied Events. The  
panel will not be able to send more than the most recent ten codes when Events  
are retrieved. 

Inactive User Audit  

The Inactive User Audit’s maximum time period has been increased from 365 days to 
425 days. After a user code has been inactive for the selected time period (up to 425 
days), a message is sent to the Central Station. 

Default Fire Bell Action 

The default bell action for fire alarms has been changed from Pulse to Temporal.  

Obtaining the New Firmware 

XR150/XR550 Series firmware updates are available for download free of charge on the 
DMP Dealer Direct Website at http://dmp.com/dealer. 
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2G Network Shutdown 

Do you have all your 2G accounts upgraded already? The end of 2G is near. On December 
31st, 2016, all AT&T 2G systems will cease to operate. This will affect your XT and XTL 
Series panels with built-in GSM cell modules, as well as your 263G and 463G cellular 
modules.  

For all SecureCom Wireless customers, we have customized reports available to you that 
list your current 2G communicators still in use.  

Get your company's custom report by emailing 
CustomerService@securecomwireless.com or calling us at 877-300-8030. Find out which of 
your accounts are still on 2G and update them before it’s too late.  

Visit https://www.dmp.com/2GSunset/ for more information. 
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